
. 

They were overjoyed at seeing the 

star, and on entering the house they 

saw the child with Mary his mother. 

They prostrated themselves and did 

him homage. Then they opened their 

treasures and offered him gifts of gold, 

frankincense, and myrrh. � �

Mt 2:10�11�

Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass 

©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD. 

NATIVITY 

Catholic Church 

Epiphany            January 2, 2022 

 Communion to the Sick 

Call the Parish Office to arrange 

 

Baptisms 

First-time parents, please go to  

nativityindy.org/baptism.  Others con-

tact Parish Office. Baptisms occur once 

a month. 

 

Holy Orders 

Those considering entering the Priest-

hood or a Religious Vocation, please 

contact Archdiocesan Vocation Office at  

317/236-1490. 

  

New Parishioners 

We welcome you to Nativity and hope that 

you will feel at home here. Please contact 

the Parish Office as soon as possible to 

begin the registration process 

  

Liturgical Ministers 

Scheduling for most ministries is coordi-

nated through an online scheduling 

software program. For more infor-

mation, go to www.nativityindy.org/

liturgy  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturdays, 4:00 - 5 pm;  

other times by appointment. 

 

  

7225 Southeastern Avenue   

Indianapolis, IN 46239  

317/357-1200 

Parish Office 8 am - 4 pm,  

Monday through Friday     
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Parish Staff 

Fr Eric Augenstein 

  317/357-1200 

John Hosier, Deacon 

  317/650-6684 

Brittney Cross   

   Evangelization    

   and Discipleship 

   317/359-6075 

Terri Bianchini  

   School Principal 

   3310 S Meadow Dr. 

   317/357-1459 

Daniel Dixon 

   Parish Business Mgr. 

   317/357-1200 

Christine Seitz, Dir. of  

   Liturgical Music  

   317/357-1200 

Maureen Hutt    

   Youth Minister 

   317/357-1200 

Theresa Marlin 

   Parish Secretary 

   317/357-1200 

Peggy Lamott 

   School Secretary 

   317/357-1459 

Gordon Welt 

   Maint. Coordinator 

   317/357-1200 

K.C. Brown 

   Digital Media Coord. 

   317/357-1200 

Parish Council 

Chairperson 

Jason Klee 

  317/362-3175 

At-Large 

Paola Alejo 

   317/457-9255 

Adam Trickle 

   317/690-7600 

Mike Crooke 

   317/414-5352 

Community Christian 

Service 

Barbie Trier 

   317/294-4762 

Faith/Spiritual For-

mation 

Jason Klee 

   317/362-3175 

Finance Council 

Gerry Roy 

   317/506-3491 

Parish Life/Social Act 

Maureen Sciame 

   317/642-8414  

School 

Ryan Mirasol 

   317/209-3152 

Stewardship  

Amanda Rail 

   317/706-5658 

Youth Ministry 

Maureen Hutt 

  317/357-1200 
ABORTION ALTERNATIVES 

Birthline     Mon-Fri  8-4:30    317/635-4808 

Option Helpline     24/7        1-800-712-HELP 

Giving to the Church through your will 

is a good way to continue your support of the 

Church and its ministries beyond your life-

time. When your estate plan is prepared, con-

sider including plans for a gift to the Church. 

Is 42:1-4, 6-7     Acts 10:34-38    Lk 3:15-16, 21-22  

 

 

Mon. Jan 3 NO MASS 

Tues. Jan 4 8:30 a.m. Special Intention 

Wed. Jan 5 8:30 a.m. Special Intention 

Thurs Jan 6 8:30 a.m. Special Intention 

Fri. Jan 7 8:30 a.m. Special Intention 

Sat. Jan 8       5:30 p.m.   Dave Frey 

Sun. Jan 9 8:30 a.m. For Nativity 

                       11:00 a.m.   Norma VanLue  

  

  

  

 

 

Dec 19, 2021 

 

Weekly Collected $       14,921 

YTD Actual $     389,600 

YTD Budget           

(25 x 15,912) $     397,800 

Difference +/(-)   $        (8,200) 

 

Future is Now  $         5,336 

St. Vincent de Paul $            275   

Religious Retirement         $           255    

 

Dear friends in Christ, 

 

As we enter into the new year of 2022, we as a parish community find ourselves in the year 

that will mark the 75th Anniversary of the founding of our parish. The process of establishing a 

new parish church in the southeast corner of Indianapolis began on December 5, 1947, when 

a plot of land was purchased along Southeastern Avenue for the new church. On December 31 

of that year, the formation of Nativity of Our Lord Jesus Christ was announced by Archbishop 

Schulte, with Fr. Louis Gootee named as the founding pastor. It took several more months for 

the plans for the new parish to come together, including the transformation of an old barn into 

the first church building. The first Mass was celebrated in that barn-turned-church on May 16, 

1948. 

 

We are in the early process of planning a variety of events to commemorate our 75th Anniver-

sary as a parish, to be held between December 2022 and May 2023, the book-ends of the 

process of the parish’s foundation. For now, I invite you to mark your calendars for the kick-off 

of our 75th Anniversary celebrations on Saturday, December 3, 2022. Archbishop Charles 

Thompson has accepted an invitation to join us for the 5:30 Mass that evening, followed by a 

gala dinner. More information to come! 

 

In Christ’s Peace, 

Fr. Eric 

BIBLE STUDY 

Tuesday Bible Study will start at 9:00 am this 

Tuesday, January 4th. We will be doing the video 

series on The Creed by Bishop Barron. If you 

need the pdf study guide, please let me know at 

runnerrus@gmail.com.     

LOST & FOUND 

Be sure to check the Lost & Found basket near 

the St. Catherine Room in 

Church.  Items which are 

not claimed by January 16 

will be donated to St. Vin-

cent de Paul.   
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God’s Bounty Food Pantry, located at 

8946 Southeastern Ave, is staffed eve-

ry Wed evening from 6-7 pm to accept 

your donations of non-perishable items. 

The churches involved have divided up 

the responsibility and open it to the 

public every Thursday from 1-6:30 pm. 

(The pantry is closed the 5th Thursday in a month.) Na-

tivity’s scheduled days to volunteer are the 4th Wed/

Thurs of every month but you are welcome to help any 

week. Contact Vicki Dwenger with ??? 317/372-2595 

vickidwenger@gmail.com 

 NATIVITY ST VINCENT DE PAUL  

SUPPORT 

We now have more brothers and sisters in need than 

ever before and your selfless donations made by drop-

ping the SVDP envelopes in the weekly offering help us 

to continue to meet our mission. 

 

Our Nativity St. Vincent de Paul conference members 

work to grow together spiritually by helping the needy 

and suffering in our community. And, we are always 

looking for new volunteers to join us in this ministry. 

 

Opportunities for volunteering or your support include:  

home visits to our needy; working tasks to support our 

Mission 27 retail store; helping at the Food Pantry; Dis-

tribution Center pick-up and unloading assistance; 

Changing Lives Forever program support to help break 

the barriers of poverty; Beggars for the Poor volunteers; 

donations of clothing for our drop box in the parking lot 

or of household items, appliances, furniture for the 

Mission 27 store. 

 

For any questions about what we do, how you can help 

contact Tom Price 317/752-1263. You can also go to 

www.svdpindy.org to learn what all is going on at the 

Indy council level. 

 

If you know of someone in the parish boundaries in 

need of resources, please don’t hesitate to call the 

parish and ask that someone from St. Vincent de Paul 

follow-up on the request. 

 

Thank you for all of your prayers and continued sup-

port. 

REVERSE RAFFLE VOLUNTEERS 

 

Thank you to all the volunteers that have signed up to 

help with NEXT MONTH’S Reverse Raffle! If you would 

like to volunteer to help with ANY of the committees, we 

would love to have you! Contact Sarah Mockaitis at 

nurshasto@yahoo.com  

Contact Sarah Mockaitis or the Parish Office with any 

questions! 

JOIN THE STAFF AT FATIMA RETREAT 

HOUSE! 

Fatima is looking for people with a heart for ministry and 

desire for rewarding work: 

 – Average 30-40 hours per week, mostly Monday-Friday, 

6 am to 2 pm, with an occasional weekend or evening 

shift, competitive wage plus Health, Dental, Life and 

Disability insurance, employer contributed HSA and 

403B match, paid holidays, vacation, sick days. 

 – 2 to 3 days per week, flexible hours to fit YOUR 

schedule! For more information, call (317) 545-7681 

and ask for Georgene or Cheryl.  

Epiphany           January 2, 2022 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Fr. Louis Gootee Council will meet Monday, January 3. 

Join us at 6:30 PM for the Rosary in church followed by 

our meeting in the Fr. Gootee Conference Room in the 

Parish Center. If you have questions contact Mark Gill, 

council13105@indianakofc.org or visit us at www.nativity

-Kofc.org  

The Knights of Columbus is looking for men (ages 18 or 

older) who want to be part of an organization that pro-

motes the Catholic Faith and its principles. They are: 

Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism. Catholic men are 

invited to join the Knights of Columbus and help make a 

difference in the community, as well as your parish.  

 

 

 ELECTRONIC DONATIONS 

One-time or recurring donations may be 

made to your Sunday contribution or Capital 

Campaign through a link on our website, 

www.nativityindy.org/give. Contact Daniel 

Dixon 317/357-1200 with questions. 

NATIVITY CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

 

National Junior Honor Society Service 

Project 

On December 6, members of the Nativity chapter of Na-

tional Junior Honor Society worked with Ms. Emily Beik-

man to help make sleeping mats out of recycled gro-

cery bags for those who are experiencing homeless-

ness. The members cut the bags into loops, which they 

then linked together by knotting them. These strands of 

bags will be crocheted into sleeping mats by Emily and 

donated to a local shelter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Caroline Schoettle  Molly Campbell,  

    Gabby Nolting, &  

    Colin Dexter �

�

�

�

�

 

Reggie Wilbur  

YOU ARE A PIECE OF 

GOD’S PLAN 

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH CHOIR 

All high school parishioners are invited to sing in the 

Youth Choir at the 11:00 a.m. mass on Sunday,  

January 9. No choir experience necessary! We will be 

meeting in the church on January 9 at 9:45 

a.m. to practice. If you would like to join, 

please contact Christine Seitz so that we can 

plan to have enough music: 

cseitz@nativityindy.org  
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Quilting 

The next monthly meeting of the Nativity Quilting group will 

be Monday, January  10 at  6:30 pm in Holy Family Conf 

Room. Newcomers are always welcome. Please reach out 

to Lisa Harrington lah207@comcast.net with 

questions. 

“CHANGING LIVES FOREVER” 

 

St. Vincent de Paul is so grateful for the outstanding 

support it has received from the members of Nativity 

Catholic Church.  With your help, we have been able to 

serve hundreds of people in need using Nativity's 

monetary contributions and donations to the Distribu-

tion Center and Food Pantry. 

Through SVDP, Nativity has also partnered with St. 

Jude Catholic Church since 2016 to provide a free 

program for people in poverty who are ready to start a 

journey toward “getting ahead.”  Changing Lives For-

ever is open to all people ages 18 and over.  It is de-

signed to help people who are living in poverty and/or 

unstable situations to examine where they are now, 

where they want to be, and then build a road map to 

get there. If you know anyone who would benefit from 

such a program, please let us know. 

Our next CLF sessions will start on January 31, 

2022.  We are also looking for people in our parish 

who would like to join us in this very rewarding minis-

try.  For more information about how you can get in-

volved with this life changing program contact Rosie 

Hickle at rhickle4c@gmail.com or Tom Price 

at pricehaus@comcast.net 

We would love to talk to you about how this 

program has changed our lives too. 

TORNADO RELIEF 

 

On Friday, Dec. 10th, at least six states - Arkansas, 

Illinois, Kentucky, Missouri, Mississippi and Tennessee 

– were hit by tornadoes causing causalities and mass 

destruction.  The Catholic Charities USA Disaster Oper-

ations team is on the ground assisting the dioceses 

and local Catholic Charities agencies as they begin to 

assess the damage and assist the survivors.   

At this time, the greatest need is for financial donations 

which will allow the disaster response teams within 

each of these dioceses to purchase the necessary sup-

plies that are needed immediately.   

Financial Donations can be made via Catholic Charities 

USA.   

https://www.catholiccharities.us/campaign/ccusa-

disaster-relief/c353051 

Please make checks payable to: 

Catholic Charities USA 

2050 Ballenger Avenue 

Alexandria, VA  22314 

  

To make a donation to the Diocese of Owensboro, KY, 

one of the hardest hit regions, visit:   

https://owensborodiocese.org/give/ 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton | January 4 

The patron saint of Catholic schools, St. 

Elizabeth Ann Seton (August 28, 1774 – 

January 4, 1821) was born in New York 

City to a prominent family of the Episco-

pal faith. When she turned 19, she mar-

ried a wealthy businessman with whom 

she had five children. He later died of 

tuberculosis in 1803, leaving her a 

young widow. After discovering the Cath-

olic faith in Italy, where her husband 

had died, she returned to New York and 

converted to Catholicism in 1805. 

After several years struggling as a single mother, Eliza-

beth moved in 1809 to Emmitsburg, Maryland, where 

she founded the Sisters of Charity of St. Joseph, the 

first community for religious women established in the 

United States. She also began St. Joseph’s Academy 

and Free School, which started a chain reaction of 

Catholic-based education in the United States that con-

tinues today. 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton was canonized September 14, 

1975 in St. Peter’s Square by Pope Paul VI and was 

the first citizen born in the United States to be given 

the title of “saint.” 

From time to time the parish office is 

asked if we know of anyone who would 

be interested in cleaning house for an 

elderly person.  If this sounds like some-

thing you would like to do, please contact  

the office (317/357-1200 or tmar-

lin@nativityindy.org) and leave your 

name and contact information and we will keep it on hand.   
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     PROJECT RACHEL MINISTRY 

If you are suffering after abortion, you may feel very alone. 

You may have experienced abortion many years ago and 

never told anyone. You may be struggling with a more re-

cent abortion. Regardless of the circumstances, healing is 

possible. If you would like to learn more or to register for a 

retreat, please contact (317) 452-0054 or email projectra-

chel@archindy.org 



. 

Now that our Food Pantry (located at 3001 E. 30th 

Street) is once again serving our neighbors inside our 

facility, we find ourselves in need of volunteers to do 

intake. Intake involves greeting our neighbors, confirm-

ing their current residential and family status, updating 

this information in our database as well as explaining 

how the pantry works to our new shoppers. Shifts for 

intake volunteers are: Tuesday, Thursday, Friday and 

Saturday 7:45am-12pm and Thursday evening 4:45-

7pm. Do you like helping people? Have computer expe-

rience doing data entry (easy to learn)? Want to know 

more? Contact Bill Richardson 317-697-2589 or bill-

richardson2007@gmail.com. 

Thank you for your continued 

support of SVdP and the neigh-

bors we serve. 
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DUNCAN
Specializing in Individual and Group Medical Plans

Christian Duncan, LUTCF, RHU®, REBC®, ChHC® 
Parishioner

Phone: (317) 791-1410	 405 Main Street 
Fax: (317) 791-1411	 Beech Grove, IN 46107 
Toll Free: (877) 282-8196	 Email: Cmduncan1@aol.com

Benefit
Group, Inc.

DOUG 
McKINNEY’S

COMPLETE TREE CARE, INC.
RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL

Serving The Southside For 30 Years 
Free Estimates 

State Certified • Insured

(317) 862-0444 
(317) 783-2518

STIRLING-GERBER CHAPEL

5950 E. Thompson Road • 783-3653

www.wilsonstpierre.com

Family owned for over six generations

Bath and 
Kitchen 

Remodeling

It’s a Name Your Family Can Trust!

Call us for all your remodeling needs

317-783-7050

Complete Automotive Repair
Ben & MJ Stallings • Bill & Terri Amonett

6025 Madison Ave.	 www.beckservicecenter.com	 787-5345

A Sign of Quality & Professionalism

phone-317-862-8700
fax-317-862-8770
3730 Cindy Lane

Call us for your storage needs
www.wanamakerselfstorage.com 
sales@wanamakerselfstorage.com

Exclusives Salon & Day Spa
Joe & Belinda Mascari, Parishioners

8933 Southeastern Avenue	 317-862-5599

K&R 
Tool Shed
Rental • Sales 
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

HOFMANN 
CONCRETE

All Forms of Stamped & Colored Concrete 
No Job Too Large or Small 

Licensed/Bonded & Insured

862-MUDD (6833) • Cell 281-6205
www.HofmannConcrete.com

HEATING & AIR CONDITIONING 
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL • SERVICE & REPLACEMENT 

Our family has over 340 years of Catholic Education. 

639-1111 • callthiele.com“Indy’s oldest heating & cooling co.”

1301 Main St., Beech Grove, IN	 786-1476
4901 E. Stop 11 Rd., Indianapolis, IN	 885-0330

317-787-8224 • 6107 South East St. • www.ORileyFuneralHome.com
5129 S. Emerson Ave.   (317) 786-0799 

www.dammannsgardenco.com

David Griffith 
Parishioner  

317-414-0590 
Carpet, Vinyl 

Hardwood

Mark Gill 
Parishioner  

317-716-0137 

Mark.gill@hallmarkres.com  
www.hallmarkres.com

1680 W. Main St., Greenwood, IN 46142 
An Independently Owned and Operated Member of BHH Affiliates, LLC

VINTAGE STYLE HAIRCUT & SHAVE

317-862-2128
8811 Southeastern Avenue 

Indianapolis, IN 46239

Tue- Fri  9am-6pm • Sat 8am-3pm 
Sunday and Monday Closed

JAMES BABCOCK INC. 
                 electrical contractors

(317) 898-1172
60+ years electrical contracting 

with systems - security, design-build success 
– Safety, Quality and Performance.

 
www.SoutheastFamilyDental.com
Laura K. Geiger, DDSLaura K. Geiger, DDS
  St Jude Parishioner, Roncalli 03St Jude Parishioner, Roncalli 03

Katie Jones, DDSKatie Jones, DDS

317.359.8000
6020 Southeastern Ave • Indianapolis, IN 46203

Contact Heather Benefiel to place an ad today! 
hbenefiel@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6464


